# Town of Greene Selectmen's Meeting

## OCTOBER 07, 1996

Minutes will not become official until accepted at the next regular Selectmen's Meeting on October 21, 1996.

Attendance:

Timothy Doyle, Chair

Kevin Mower Maurice Levasseur William Nickerson Ronald Grant

Judy Biggar, Town Manager

Sally Ann Hebert, Recording Secretary

Tim called the Selectmen's Meeting to order at 7:00 P.M..

There was a failed attempt to waive the reading of the minutes. Moe read aloud the minutes of September 23, 1996 meeting. The Board voted unanimously to accept the minutes with one correction on Kevin's motion and Ron's second.

#### **PUBLIC DISCUSSION:**

There was no public discussion.

## TREASURERS REPORT:

Kevin read aloud the Treasurer's Report.

#### ROADS:

Judy reported that the Highway crew is catching up on standard maintenance and grading of the dirt roads. She is completing the details on the winter sand supply.

#### LEEDS PAVING PROJECT:

On a motion made by Ron and second by Kevin, the Board voted to spend the \$2530 to pay for the Greene's portion of the paving cost for the intersection of Line Road and Old Lewiston Road. Board members voting for the motion were William, Tim, Kevin and Ron, with Moe voting against.

## REQUEST FOR USE OF TOWN LAND:

The Board discussed the request for the use town own land from Brian Tutlis. Mr. Tutlis requested the permission to erect a hunting stand on the recreation land behind the school. A motion was made by Moe and second by William to deny permission to erect the tree stand on town land; it failed. The next motion, made by Kevin and second by Tim, to allow Brian Tutlis to erect ladder tree stands on municipal property also was failed. After some discussion, the Board asked the Town Manager toget the Conservation Committee recommendations on this request.

#### **RECYCLING UPDATE:**

The Board was noticed that the container for shingles was in the process of being purchased. The Board discussed a recommendation of the recycling committee to rent a covered container, for the oversized bulky waste. Rental would be a \$50 month or \$600 year. The Board discussed putting cement pads under other containers, because the base is deteriorating. It was requested that quotes be acquired. The Board decided that they will discuss Commercial Trash at the workshop. It was noted that the ordinance will have to be changed to eliminate Commercial waste from the Transfer Station. The Board asked Moe to ask the Solid Waste Committee for wording for a warrant article for either a special town meeting or annual town meeting to enact this change. On the container for OBW, Ron motioned and William second, the Board unanimously voted to rent the container from month to month until March Town Meeting for \$50.00/per/ month.

#### LAWYER SEARCH:

Judy and the Board discussed sending letters to some firms. This will allow Judy to get a list of firms along with their rates, she then can contact the towns they've worked with.

#### MMA OFFICERS BALLOT:

The Board voted unanimously to vote all in favor of going along with names on the MMA officer ballot.

#### **SAWYER ROAD LEDGE:**

The Board discussed pushing the elected officials on the state problem of the condition of the guard rails and ledges on Sawyer Road. A letter is to be sent to MDOT and local legislators.

### WORKERS COMPENSATION RENEWAL:

The consensus of the Board to go with the Town Manager's Worker's Compensation renewal estimate.

#### **COMMITTEE REPORTS:**

None reported.

#### **CEO COMPLAINTS:**

Tim reported the following:

- 1) Marin nothing reported.
- 2) Teacutter Dave Leeman is contacting Town Attorney.
- 2) Schott nothing reported.

## **ASSESSING QUESTIONS:**

Abatement is in a warrant folder for signing. Maine Poly is being followed up with a phone call and letter.

## SIGNING OF THE WEEKLY WARRANT

Selectmen signed the weekly warrants.

#### **ANNOUNCEMENTS**

Tim read aloud the announcements. Brenda Theriault reported that there is going to be an Open House at Greene Central School on Wednesday. The Student Council is putting on a doll and metal toy show.

#### **EXECUTIVE SESSION:**

At 7:58 p.m., the Board voted unanimously on Ron's motion and Kevin's second to convene in executive session regarding litigation. The Board noted that they will be not be returning to the televised portion of the meeting to make any announcement from this session.

The Board unanimously voted to adjourn from executive session at 8:05 P.M. on Moe's motion and Kevin's second. The Board publicly noted that they had given direction to the Town Manager regarding this matter.

### ADJOURNMENT:

On a motion made by Moe and seconded by Kevin, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 8:06 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Sally Ann Hebert Recording Secretary

Accepted and Approved,

Chair, Board of Selectmen